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OPENING DOORS TO UNLIMITED POSSIBILITIES 
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Term 2 Week 2,  9th May 2022 

Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to school for Term 2. We extend a special welcome 

to new students Jia and Tamuda and their families and we welcome 

a new teacher to HB6, Mr Sam Cubitt. We are looking forward to a  

settled and productive term. 

 
ANZAC ASSEMBLY  

A highlight of our first week back at school was the Anzac assembly 

on Friday. The Year 6 students from HB18 & 19 lead the assembly with 

the support of their teachers and Karina Damare (Defence Transition 

Aide).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

VOLUNTEERS  

With the pending easing of restrictions in schools by the end of Week 

3 this term, we look forward to having volunteers back in classrooms 

at some stage in the near future. Volunteers in SA schools require 

police screening and are also required to undertake online training 

in RAN (Responding  to Abuse and Neglect). If you are considering 

volunteering your time in the classroom, canteen, library  or on 

excursions/camps, please see Karen in the office for a Volunteer 

Information pack. 

 
COVID PROTOCOLS 

As the close contact protocol has changed recently, students can 

now attend school if they are a close contact of a family member 

who has tested positive to COVID.  

We do ask however that you inform us of such circumstances and 

continue to monitor your child/ren for symptoms: fever, runny nose, 

cough, sore throat, fatigue, headache, loss of appetite, vomiting, 

diarrhoea. 

Daily case reports will be emailed to all families to ensure you are 

aware of current positive cases at school.  

 

Kind regards,  Wendy Moore 



ANZAC Day Commemoration Assembly 
HB 18 & 19 

Each year on the 25th April, we commemorate the service and 

sacrifice of the men and women of the Australian Defence Force. 

This year was the 107th anniversary of the day the ANZACs landed 

on the shores of Gallipoli. ANZAC day is a time for us all to 

recognise and remember all the men and women who have 

served our country in all conflicts, wars, and peacekeeping 

operations. 

This year’s assembly was hosted by our Year 6 students from HB 18 

& 19. They spoke about the meaning behind the significance of 

ANZAC Day, shared stories and experiences from a soldier’s point 

of view. The students also shared the meaning of what 

peacekeeping is, their roles, where peacekeeping operations have been and are currently. The 

students spoke with confidence, courage and respect as they shared their learning with everyone.  

We were fortunate again to have a Catafalque Party attend our 

assembly from all services: Royal Australian Air force, Royal Australian 

Navy and the Australian Army. A catafalque party was traditionally 

mounted around a coffin to ensure the safety of the body while it 

lay in state. Today the catafalque party consists of four members 

with their heads bowed and their weapons facing outwards and a 

commander. They stand in formation about one metre apart as a 

sign of respect. A special mention, the commander this year was a 

former student of Golden Grove Primary School, Lieutenant Lazarus 

Lai De Oliveira.  

After the assembly, one of our students proudly held Lieutenant De 

Oliveira’s ceremonial sword. The students from HB 18 & 19 were 

fascinated by our serving members. They asked lots of questions 

about their weapons, the sword and their medals.  

As well as the Catafalque Party we were honoured to have Bugler, 

Able Seaman Darcy Fitzpatrick from the Royal Australian Navy.  

Thank you very much to all our invited guests, members of the 

Australian Defence Force, Blair Boyer – Minister for Education, Training 

and Skills, State Member for Wright & Rhiannon Pearce, State 

Member for King.  

Thank you HB 18 & 19 students, Ms Stals, Mr Fryer, Mr Mac and the School Choir, Ms Crisanti and to the 

students who made our beautiful poppy art displayed on the windows. 

Karina Damare—Defence School Mentor 



 

 

GGPS students in Year 3 & 5 will  participate in NAPLAN testing during the next two 

weeks. NAPLAN is a national assessment that is undertaken by all Australian students  

(in Years 3, 5, 7 & 9).  

NAPLAN assesses the literacy and numeracy skills that students are learning and allows 

parents to see how their child/ren are progressing against national standards and to 

track progress over time. 

 

Schools have transitioned from paper-based to computer-based assessments in recent 

years. This is the second year that our school will complete the tests online, with the      

exception of Year 3 Writing. 

The schedule for our testing is below. More general information regarding NAPLAN can 

be found in this newsletter. 

 Tuesday 

10/5  

Thursday 

12/5  

Monday 

16/5  

Wednesday 

18/5 

9.15 am  Year 3           

Writing (Paper) 

HB 4  

Year 5 Writing 

(Online) 

HB 20  

Year 5 Reading 

(Online) 

HB 20 

HB 22 

Year 5  

Language     

Conventions 

(Online) 

HB 20 
Year 3  

Language     

Conventions 

 (Online) 

HB 3 

Year 3  

Numeracy 

(Online) 

HB 7 

HB 4  

10.15 

am  

Year 3            

Writing (Paper) 

HB 3  
Year 5           

Writing 

(Online) 

HB 21  

Year 3         

Reading 

(Online) 

HB 7  

Year 3         

Reading 

(Online) 

HB 3  

Year 5            

Language     

Conventions 

 (Online) 

HB 21 

HB 22  

Year 5              

Numeracy 

(Online) 

HB 20 

Year 3             

Numeracy 

(Online) 

HB 3  

11.30 

am  

Year 5            

Writing 

(Online) 

HB 22  

Year 3            

Writing (Paper) 

HB 7  

Year 3        

Reading 

(Online) 

HB 4 

Year 5         

Reading 

(Online) 

HB 21  

Year 3            

Language     

Conventions 

 (Online) 

HB 7 

HB 4  

Year 5              

Numeracy 

(Online) 

HB 21 

HB 22  







 

 

STATE SOFTBALL 

 

Congratulations to Marlee, Rhys and 

Mia for trialling and being selected to 

represent the Tea Tree Gully District  

Softball Teams at the recent State    

Carnival. 

 

The boys were undefeated for the     

entire carnival and took out first place. 

 

The girls played some fantastic softball 

and took out equal second overall. 

 

Both teams developed confidence in 

their softball abilities and enhanced a 

passion for the game. 

 

Great work everyone! 

 

GGPS Cross Country Team 

Last Friday Sullivan, Jemma, Mitch, Jake and Shae represented 

Golden Grove at the District Cross Country Championships. 

All of our students finished which was a fantastic effort and       

enjoyed the day. 

The Under 10s ran 2 km, while the Under 11, 12 and 13’s ran 3 km. 

There were a few hills to climb but they all did really well.   

Congratulations to Mitch for finishing 3rd in the Under 12s. 

Thanks to all parents who supported their children on the day.  

 



 

 


